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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

I received I. Bucur, fulfilling his request.
 The Ambassador recounted the address of N. Ceausescu on Romanian radio and
television on 20 December and handed over its complete text.

 When I asked if the events in Timisoara involved human casualties and what the
present situation was in that region, the Ambassador responded that he possesses no
information on this issue. He referred to the fact that the address of N. Ceausescu
also says nothing on this score.

 I told the Ambassador that during the meeting of N. Ceausescu with the Soviet
charge d'affaires in the SRR on 20 December [the former] expressed surprise that
Soviet representatives made declarations on the events in Timisoara. Besides, during
the meeting it was asserted [by Ceausescu] that the Romanian side possesses
information that the action in Timisoara was allegedly prepared and organized with
the consent of countries [that are] members of the Warsaw Treaty Organization.
Moreover, the actions against Romania were allegedly plotted within the framework
of the Warsaw Treaty Organization.

 According to our information, officials in Bucharest in conversation with ambassadors
of allied socialist states expressed an idea about some kind of action of interference
into the internal affairs of the SRR allegedly under preparation in the Soviet Union.

 I must declare on behalf of our side that such assertions can only puzzle us, have no
foundation and do not correspond with reality [until this part Aboimov probably read
the instructions.]

 Answering the Ambassador's question as to whether my words reflected the official
viewpoint of the Soviet government, I told him that so far I have no instruction to
make any declarations on behalf of the Soviet government, but my words certainly
reflect our official position which postulates that the Soviet Union builds its relations
with allied socialist states on the basis of equality, mutual respect and strict
non-interference into domestic affairs. Considering the grave character of the
statements of Romanian officials I cannot help expressing in preliminary order our
attitude to these statements....


